
Remembrance Sunday services

In view of the imminent dissolution of Parliament, I have sent this notice to
the organisers of the Remembrance Sunday services in my constituency:

Next week I will cease to be Wokingham’s MP on the dissolution of Parliament.
All MPs lose the job and  the right to use the title , the portcullis symbol
and address of the House of Commons.

I was looking forward to attending the Remembrance Day service and
presentation of wreaths. I  have already made a donation to the British
Legion to secure a wreath with the Portcullis emblem on it  to lay on behalf
of the constituents of Wokingham.

I think in the circumstances I have to send my apologies for the service as I
am strongly advised that former MPs must not lay wreaths associated with
Parliament during an election  period.

I would suggest I lay my wreath after the election should I be returned to
Parliament.

Yours sincerely

The Rt Hon Sir John Redwood MP

Prosperity not austerity

Hong Kong is in recession. Germany probably is in recession. Italy was in
recession last year and still performing weakly.  The US and Chinese
economies have slowed. It is time for a UK stimulus to boost our economy.

The government is right to increase spending on schools and hospitals. It
also needs to provide some tax cuts for all to increase take home pay, make
it cheaper to buy a home and a car and take VAT off items like female hygiene
products, home insulation, and other ways of improving home fuel efficiency.

The UK economy has been slowed by the world background and by its own tight
monetary and fiscal policies. It’s time to relax sensibly. The aim should be
prosperity for the many, with more and better paid jobs.
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This site in the Election

All MPs lose their jobs when Parliament dissolves. This is not an official MP
website so it makes no great difference to this site. I will continue with
the blogs and will declare the costs of the site as an election expense.

I have amended my biography. All past references to my role as MP will stay
in the archived materials but are of course references to my last service and
not to my current position.I am the Prospective Conservative candidate for
Wokingham and will write some blogs about the election. I will continue to
provide general commentary about other issues where appropriate.

I will not be publishing contributor exhortations to vote for other parties
or overtly partisan anti Conservative material during the election period.
There will be plenty of that elsewhere. Contributors should not name
candidates or particular seats in pieces either to promote or denigrate.
National campaigns, policies and arguments are of wider interest.

All articles will be written and published by John Redwood of 30 Rose Street
Wokingham RG40 1XU

The Conservative election agent is David Edmonds of 30 Rose Street Wokingham
RG40 1XU

What should an election be about?

The government wants an election because it wants to end the impasse of this
Parliament. It rightly sees that it is kept in office but not allowed to
govern. There is no alternative government on offer in this Parliament that
would have a majority to govern. The election should be about who is best
suited to form that government.

Elections are the ultimate democratic act. The government may wish to define
the debate its way. The Leader of the Opposition may wish to define it in a
different way. In practice it will be defined as a result of a jostle of
forces and voices trying to shift or dominate the agenda of the debate.

On this occasion it may well be that there is some shared interest between
Conservative and Labour over what they want to talk about. Both want to pose
the same choice of a majority government led by one or other of the main
parties of the outgoing Parliament. Both will look beyond Brexit to issues of
tax and spend, their approach to public service quality and reform,
nationalisation and privatisation. There will be a genuine choice between a
more socialist government than has been on offer for many years, and a
Conservative government.
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The Lib Dems and SNP will wish to make it an argument about Brexit, peddling
their view that the public got it wrong in 2016. They will advance various
ways of overturning or cancelling the Brexit vote and will seek to bring the
conversation back to this single question that has consumed the last two
Parliaments.

What do you want the election to be about , as it your election too?

The Draft of the Transport Strategy
for South East England

My comments to the Chairman of Transport for the South East on the Draft of
the Transport Strategy for South East England and how it will affect my
constituents.
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